
December 8, 2020 
Town of Pleasant Valley  
Monthly Board Meeting 
 
 
The monthly meeting for the Town of Pleasant Valley was held on Tuesday, December 8, 2020 at 7:39 PM.  
Chairman Nolte called the meeting to order.  All in attendance sited the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve the agenda.  Carried. 
 
Clerk read the minutes from the November 2020 monthly board meeting.  Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob  to 
accept the clerk’s report as read.  Carried. 
 
Financial report by Treasurer: checking $226,787.13; cemetery CD $2,604.59; General CD’s $13,379.33.  Motion by 
Bob and 2nd by Kerry to accept the treasurer’s report.  Motion carried.   
 
Passed Ordinance 2020 – 2 “All-Terrain Vehicle and Utility Terrain Vehicle Routes Ordinance.  Motion by Kerry 
and 2nd by Bob. 
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to accept the ambulance contract with the City of River Falls. 
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to renew the Memorandum of Understanding relating to elections for 2021-
2022.  Motion carried. 
 
Motion by Kerry and 2nd by Bob to appoint the following election inspectors - Tim Wells and LaRae Miller as 
chief inspectors.  Larry Nolte, Bob St. Germain, Kerry Licht, Barb Casey, Verla Solberg, Cindy Johnson, Jean 
Moelter, Carol Lebo, Mary Fritsch Lucking, Diane Wengelski as election inspectors.   
 
Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to hold the 2021 Caucus on January 12, 2021 at 7:30 PM. 
 
Motion by Bob and 2nd by Kerry to approve and pay the following orders.  Motion carried. 
 
13608  C.N.A. Surety     100.00  
13609  5 Star Restroom Rentals    115.00 
13610  St. Croix Electric     116.94 
13611  St. Croix County Highway   3033.90 
13612  VOID      0.00  
13613  Deb Volkert     405.44 
 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Megan Miller, Clerk  
 


